Superintendent’s Report

April 25th, 2016
        I.
   Digital Display (Marquee)
This is no longer feasible as the Board of Director’s at the People’s Bank decided to only donate $6,000 of the required $21,000 to the cause and the remaining company that I mentioned last month is restricted to interior gymnasium scoreboards. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
March 30th, OVEC; Shelbyville
April 20th, OVEC Recruiting Fair; Shelbyville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
N/A
        VI.    Finance Corporation
We will be going into a special-called meeting of the Finance Corporation Monday night to discuss and consider resolutions and bond amounts for BG-1 associated with the construction project.  
      VII.    New Elementary School
The acceptance of the bid and general contractor, including add-alternates will allow us to proceed with ground breaking in May.  Once a date is identified, Mr. Rucker has requested that the staff and students of TES have an opportunity to visit the site to conduct a “ceremonial” ground breaking service.
       VIII.  K-Prep

Now that the calendar is set, K-Prep dates have been coordinated with SCES and TES testing from the 9th-13th, SCMS testing the 10th-16th, and SCHS testing the 11th-17th.

         IX.    Facility Modifications
We have several requests to consider this month as Jim prepares his summer schedule.  As a reminder, all facility modifications are subject to BOE approval.

           X.    Salary Scale, Responsibility Factor, and Extended Days
This is a routine, annual approval.  No changes to the responsibility factor and/or extended days this year.  We will discuss and address the salary scale at the meeting. 
           XI.   Kindergarten Readiness

This initiative has produced a great deal of publicity as Brad Hughes, Media Relations for KSBA has informed us he will be in attendance Tuesday night for the event at SCHS.

